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ITEM IDENTIFICATION:  
School of Continuing Studies: Proposal for a new certificate program, Certificate in 
Continuing Studies in English Communication for Postdoctoral Fellows, effective September 
2004. 
 
JURISDICTIONAL INFORMATION: 
The Committee has general responsibility for monitoring new certificate programs that have 
open admission but may be targeted to particular professional and quasi-professional areas. 
 
PREVIOUS ACTION TAKEN: 
Under the University’s Policy on Diploma and Certificate Programs, certification programs 
in continuing education are to be approved by the relevant divisional council and reported to 
AP&P for information. Programs at the School of Continuing Studies are developed and 
approved through the School’s normal processes. Because the School does not have an 
academic council as such, the School requested that its certificate programs also be reviewed 
and approved at the level of the Provost’s office. Accordingly, the Provost’s office has 
reviewed this program proposal. 
 
HIGHLIGHTS: 
The need for English language courses for postdoctoral fellows (PDFs) was identified by the 
PDFs themselves. The Office for Postdoctoral Fellows, SGS, approached SCS with a request 
to design and provide instruction for an initial cost-recovery course. Following the success of 
the resulting Academically Speaking course, the office for PDFs requested that SCS offer a 
certificate program specifically geared to PDFs. Offering a certificate would 1) attract the 
PDFs who most need English support, and 2) would acknowledge attempts by these 
individuals to improve their English facility while completing their research in a way that 
could enhance their curriculum vitae.  
 
FINANCIAL AND/OR PLANNING IMPLICATIONS: 
There are no new/additional financial resources required to implement the new program. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
For Information. 


























